Sunday Bulletin St. Mary's Church

9208 Main Street. St. Benedict, KS 66538

Father Ed Oen, Pastor. Residing at Box 36, Baileyville, KS 66404. Ph. 785-336-6464

Website: www.stmstb.org





St. Mary's Church

ONE OF THE

Masses for the week of February 7

Friday, February 11: 8:30 a.m., Living and deceased of the Knights of Columbus

Sunday, February 13: 10:00 a.m., Bill Krogman

Ministries for Sunday, February 13

Cross: Nicole Sudbeck

Servers: Matthew Feldkamp, Andrew Wichman

Lector: Carol Schmitz

Commentator: Nancy Sudbeck

Eucharistic Ministers: Tory Nordhus, Betty Bergman,

Rupert Rethman, Jill Rottinghaus, Kayla Sudbeck

Organist: Marilyn Holthaus Cantor: Julie Sudbeck

Gifts: David and Duana Huerter Family

Rosary: Kenneth Schmitz

Ushers: Richard Schmitz, Stanley Schmitz

Please remember those who have health concerns: Gene Holthaus, Theresa Rettele, Grant Dugan, Elijah James Ruegge, Donna Hulsing, Janice Schmitz, Melvin Haug, Odelia Sudbeck, Barrie Rogers, Cyrilla Sudbeck, Michelle (Damian) Buessing, Mary Lintner, Joan Pizoli. Remember all those who have illness of any kind.

Fiscal Support, 1/30: \$1,275; Boiler Fund: \$400; Latin American collection: \$10; School Rent: \$22,975; Hall Rent: \$50. Thanks to the Seneca and St. Benedict Insurance Company for the \$100 donation to the CCD program.

Capital Campaign: Thanks to those who have given to the boiler fund. The goal is \$45,000. To date, parishioners have donated \$28.814.

The cafeteria is reserved for for Feb. 5-6, 20, March 20, April 24, May 22, June 20-27, Sept. 3, October 9, December 17 and 25.

Bingo at Life Care Center: Every third Wednesday at 1:30. Feb. 16: Mary Alice Schmitz, Kristin Tangeman, Anita Schmitz, Judy Scott, Mary Beth Haverkamp, Nancy Sudbeck, Theresa Summers.

Donations can be given toward the cost of supporting seminarians in Africa. Mark your donations accordingly.

150th Anniversary Books continue to be popular. Copies may be purchased online through the church Web site at www.stmstb.org or picked up at the Kansas Rural Water Association office west of Seneca. Ph. 336-3760.

CALL TO SHARE: Recently parishioners received a letter from

Archbishop Naumann asking for generous support of the Call to Share. The program unites annually al 110 parishes of the Archdiocese so that together we can bring the love of Jesus to every corner of northeast Kansas. Please give prayerful consideration to how you can respond as Jesus' disciple by filling out your pledge card and returning it. The target for St. Mary's Parish is \$10,995. To date, more than \$2,000 has been contributed.

Wanted: New or gently used stuffed animals for the 2011 church picnic (wash used animals). Donations can be given to Mary Schmitz, Betty Olberding, Lori Sudbeck, or Jenny Heiman. Call Mary at 336-3410 if you have questions.

Natural Family Planning is the way of the future. Classes will begin March 6 in Seneca. If you have any questions, contact Susie Lueger at 336-1934.

Altar Society Notes: Annual Soup Day will be Sunday, Feb. 6. Serving from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. Circles 1 and 2 are in charge. If anyone would like to donate an item for the Chance Table, please contact Mary Schmitz at 336-3410 or other Altar Society officer. Saturday, 2/5: Circles 1 and 2 come at 8:30 a.m. to prepare food and set up hall. Sunday, 2/6: Circle Leaders 1, 2, 3, and 4 come at 9 a.m. to work. CYO: Grades 11 and 12 are asked to come from 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 and grades 9 and 10 are asked to work from 12:30 to 2 p.m.

St. Mary's Church included in 8 Wonders of Kansas Exhibit at Eisenhower Library: The Eisenhower Presidential Library in Abilene and the Kansas Sample Foundation are pleased to announced a partnership to display the 8 Wonders of Kansas in an exhibit designed to help celebrate Kansas 'sesquicentennial in 2011. The exhibit will open to the public on Kansas Day, January 29, and close on September 5. There is no admission charge to tour the Library exhibits. The Library will be open 9 a.m. to 4:45 p.m. daily. Displays feature the top 8 Wonders in the contested rural culture element categories. St. Mary's Church was an overall finalist in Kansas and a winner in the 8 Wonders of Art. Some of the stencils created by Joe Oswalt used in the restoration of the interior are part of the exhibits as well as many photographs of the winners.